PPCMA Update 05-16-09
Dear PPCMA Members:
Safety & Security (05-13-09)

Carl Chaney called the meeting to order, with all members attending except Marcus Marlin.  The minutes for the April meeting were approved as presented.  At this point, visitors were excused for a dispute.  The committee discussed the case for one and a half hours before continuing with the meeting.

Ty Harper gave the security report for April.  For the complete report, follow the link below.  April 7, a woman was bitten by a small dog while she was running.  The sheriff’s office handled the situation.  Ultimately, the owner chose to have the dog put to sleep and tested for rabies.  The test was negative.  April 10, people riding ATVs were reported for driving on a private river lot.  April 16 a driver was stolen from a member’s golf cart.  The garage door had been left open.  The committee discussed the problem of whether Crime Watch should call members whose garage doors have been left open after dark.  Since they patrol late at night, it was decided that it would cause more problems than it would fix. There were 34 loose pets reported and 77 citations served during April.  Forty-nine of the citations were for members.
To view the April Security Report, use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Apr_09.pdf
Crime Watch continued to serve the Pecan community with eleven (11) patrols during the month.  One night the gate at the PAC was unlocked, and another night the motion detector lights at the PAC were on.  The lights in the back of the PAC aren’t working right now.
Mitch Tyra reported that the new automobile tag rules are in place.  New members will receive two free tags and all replacements will cost the member.  Under new business, he also addressed the new one-use tags.  These are much heavier tags that break when removed.  Mr. Tyra also asked for a change in the rules to allow for deactivation and reactivation charges.  This charge is for members whose tags are deactivated for non-payment of monthly assessments.  The committee approved sending the matter of the new tags forward, and decided that they would review the wording of the rule change before approving it.
The committee discussed whether PPOA needs more rules to address the matter of aggressive dogs.  This was brought up because of the case mentioned above and another complaint to security. Neighbors complained that a dog at the next door residence had threatened them.  The owners were given a warning citation.  It was agreed that allowing the sheriff’s department to handle more serious problems works well, and therefore, PPOA doesn’t need to institute more rules.
Mr. Chaney then read the long range planning suggestions he had received from the committee.
1. Convert Plantation to a four lane boulevard, divided by planters.

2. Form a teen auxiliary to ride along with security. (This will be discussed in committee)

3. Improve cell phone reception on Pecan.

4. Security needs to be more responsive to members’ needs. (This will be kept in committee)

5. To implement technological improvements to the gate access system.

6. More summer teen activities to reduce vandalism. (This will be discussed in committee)

7. Youth partnership projects that would benefit Pecan. (This will be discussed in committee)

8. Recommend that the sheriff deputy patrols be resumed.

9. Install an alarm system that can be heard throughout Pecan.

10. More lighting at the PAC and Clubhouse parking lots.

11. Addition of video cameras at the back of the PAC.

12. Putting in a walking trail that runs the length of Pecan.

13. Putting in a third entrance, at least for emergency use.

14. Installing a low-frequency radio transmitter to update members on water levels, weather emergencies, etc.

John Pinkerton suggested that perhaps clubs on Pecan might be interested in adopting small projects that need doing on Pecan, especially those that would benefit everyone.
The clubhouse pool should be up and running by the Memorial Day weekend.  PecanNews is available again, and is being written by Linda Roman.

Fire Department News by Chief Dave Raffa

The changing weather of North Texas has dictated the Burn Ban status. Currently there is no Burn Ban in effect. Outdoor open burning is permitted with a PPVFD Burn permit/acknowledgement signed by the resident at the PPVFD firestation. Should you have any questions about the Burn status, you may call the firestation at 817-573-1643. The burn permit is consistent with the TCEQ state open burning requirements.

Hood County recently implemented a new 911 Computer Aided Dispatch System by Spillman to be utilized for Fire, EMS and Law Enforcement. This system will include more detailed information about the emergency call, status, preplans and mapping. The PPVFD & EMS will have PC’s in the 3 ambulances and EMS building. The PPVFD will have PC’s in my command unit, 2 fire trucks and PPVFD building. Most of the funding for these PC’s came from the Texas Forest Service. This state of the art system is a giant step forward for all Emergency Services and Law Enforcement in Hood County and City of Granbury.  The residents will ultimately benefit from this new system.

Congratulations to Jim Dreese and Young Kim for passing their SFFMA Basic Firefighting course. Jim also recently passed the National EMT-Basic test to be certified as an EMT.  Congratulations to my son David Raffa for recently passing the National EMT-Intermediate test. Jim and David are volunteers with both the PPVFD & EMS. Kim is a 2009 graduate from GHS. Jim owns Dreese Automotive. David attends Hill College pursuing his Paramedic and Bachelors Degree. We are very fortunate to have young volunteer firefighters who take the initiative to improve their skills and dedicate themselves to the PPVFD & EMS for the benefit of our Pecan residents.

I would like to welcome Jeff Hayes to the PPVFD. Jeff is 19 years old and lives on Ravenswood. Jeff is pursuing a career as a firefighter. We will provide career guidance, training and support while he is a member of the PPVFD.

Thank you to Pecan Foods for their contribution of $917.77 as 1% of the grocery sales for the first quarter 2009. Thank you to all who shop at Pecan Foods.

This past month, we lost a long time financial supporter of the PPVFD and EMS. Courts Cleveland was a resident of Pecan for many years. In the past, whenever we really needed a financial stimulus, Courts was there for us! Court’s was a special person who gave to any person or organization in need! Our deepest sympathy to Sally and the Cleveland family on the loss of our friend Courts!  

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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